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Once again, thank you for working in partnership to deliver London’s most successful Car Free 
Day yet. Let’s now make sure the day acts as a catalyst for longer term change. 
  
With best wishes, 
  
Will 
 
 
Will Norman 
Walking & Cycling Commissioner 

P  Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail 

 





Borough activity highlights



Reimagine - Central London event



Press activity highlights – ‘Reimagine’



Social media highlights – ‘Reimagine’







2

As you know I am usually available for meetings, but until the current situation changes these are being 
postponed.  Where possible, I am happy to use video or conferencing call facilities for face to face 
meetings, and we are investigating other tools such as webinars for larger meetings or wider public 
engagement type events. 
 
Ongoing consultations 
We are continuing to accept responses on all our current activities that were already underway. Please visit 
our consultation page to submit a response, or contact us at consultations@tfl.gov.uk with any questions. 
 
Helping your residents  
If you have questions from your residents or members, here are some helpful ways to raise them for a 
quick response. 
 
Safety-related issues 
If you need to get in touch about a safety-related issues immediately, call our Customer Contact Centre on 
0343 222 1234. Press option 5, then option 1. Special arrangements are in place to ensure that safety-
related issues are prioritised. Please note charges may apply. 
 
Street care 
Please report issues with a road or its assets (e.g. streetlights) via our new web tool, Streetcare. This easy-
to-use tool also shows if the road is owned by us or by the borough. If the fault is on a borough road, 
report the issue on the Fix my Street website, which directly logs the fault with your borough officers, so it 
can be resolved quicker. 
 
Our transport services  
Live updates on our services are online. Any queries about the general use of our services including fares 
and ticketing or accessible travel, call our Customer Contact Centre on 0343 222 1234 (charges may apply) 
or fill in an online form.  Please be aware that they are experiencing high volumes of calls at the moment.  
  
If I can be of any help at all please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 
 
Kind regards 

 
Andrew Hatch 
Community Partnerships Specialist | City Planning 
Hounslow, Hammersmith & Fulham, Kensington & Chelsea 
Email: andrewhatch@   
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Kind regards 

 
Andrew Hatch 
Community Partnerships Specialist | City Planning 
Hounslow, Hammersmith & Fulham, Kensington & Chelsea 
Email: andrewhatch@   
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Andrew Hatch 
Community Partnerships Specialist | Public Affairs & External Relations 
Phone:  (auto  
9F, 5 Endeavour Square, London, E20 1JN | Email: andrewhatch@   
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final report and draft consultation materials will be provided to your officers for input in advance of the print 
deadline on 11 January 2019.  
  
As we prepare for this, I am keen to discuss how we could jointly pre-engage with local businesses and 
Councillors. It would be great to do some joint press work with you on this but we will be guided by you.   
  
Let me know what you think.  
  
Heidi  
  
PS – I think James Murray and I should come and see in the new year to discuss the other live issue we 
are dealing with. I will ask Jamie in my office to get something set up.  

 
#LondonIsOpen 

  

   

GREATER LONDON AUTHORITY NOTICE:  
The information in this email may contain confidential or privileged materials. For more information 
see https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/email-notice/ 

  

Click here to report this email as SPAM. 

 
 
 

*********************************************************************************** 

The contents of this e-mail and any attached files are confidential. If you have received this email in error, 
please notify us immediately at postmaster@tfl.gov.uk and remove it from your system. If received in error, 
please do not use, disseminate, forward, print or copy this email or its content. Transport for London 
excludes any warranty and any liability as to the quality or accuracy of the contents of this email and any 
attached files.  

  

Transport for London is a statutory corporation whose principal office is at 55 Broadway, London, SW1H 
0DB. Further information about Transport for London’s subsidiary companies can be found on the 
following link: http://www.tfl.gov.uk/corporate/about-tfl/ 

  

Although TfL have scanned this email (including attachments) for viruses, recipients are advised to carry 
out their own virus check before opening any attachments, as TfL accepts no liability for any loss, or 
damage which may be caused by viruses. 

*********************************************************************************** 
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Jacob Gemma

From: Hatch Andrew </O=TFL/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP 
(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=ANDREWHATCH>

Sent: 16 May 2019 11:08
To: 'stephen.cowan@  'pj.murphy@  'patricia.quigley@
Subject: Hammersmith Bridge - longer-term bus service changes from 18 May 2019
Attachments: TfL Press Release - Bus network in the Hammersmith Bridge area to be improved to reduce 

impact of bridge restoration

Dear Hammersmith Broadway ward councillors 
 
I am writing to follow up on my colleague James’ email below.  
 
As your dedicated point of contact at TfL, please direct any queries or concerns you may have about our 
plan for local buses following the closure of the bridge to me. I’m happy to help however I can.  
 
Kind regards  

 
Andrew Hatch 
Community Partnerships Specialist | Public Affairs & External Relations 
9F, 5 Endeavour Square, London, E20 1JN | Email: andrewhatch@   
 
 

 
 
 
From: Pickard James  

Sent: 15 May 2019 16:01 
Subject: Hammersmith Bridge - longer-term bus service changes from 18 May 2019 
 
Good afternoon,  
 
As buses will not use Hammersmith Bridge until safety-critical upgrade work is complete, we are making 
some changes to the local bus network to improve links for affected customers. These will replace the 
current temporary changes to six routes that were introduced when the bridge was closed in April. 
 
Routes 33, 72, 209, 419, and 485 will run shortened or altered routes. There is also a new route 533 
between Barnes and Hammersmith via Chiswick Bridge, and we will increase the frequency of route 265 
between Roehampton and Putney Bridge station. Schooldays-only route 609 will no longer run, having 
been withdrawn when the bridge was closed. 
 
Our changes are designed to: 

 Provide or enhance direct links between Roehampton, Mortlake, Barnes and the Tube network at 
Putney Bridge  

 Retain a direct link between Barnes, Mortlake and Hammersmith, where there is step-free access to 
the Tube  

 Reinstate route 72 to its full length north of the river so it again runs between Hammersmith and 
East Acton 

 
These changes will be introduced on Saturday 18 May. We will review them based on operational 
experience and customer feedback, and may make further changes later in the year if required. 
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Customers can see details of the changes and provide feedback at 
https://consultations.tfl.gov.uk/buses/hammersmith-bridge/ from tomorrow (Wednesday 15 May). We will 
take feedback received to account when deciding whether to make any further changes to these services. 
We will also publicise the changes at bus stops, on social media and in customer emails. 
 
Hammersmith Bridge is 132 years-old and is a highly complex structure. We are working very closely with 
Hammersmith & Fulham Council to ensure it is restored as soon as possible. 
 
If you have any further questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact me using the details below.  
 
Regards 
 
James Pickard | Community Partnerships Specialist 
Local Communities & Partnerships | Public Affairs & External Relations | Transport for London  
Mail:          Red Zone, Floor 9, Endeavour Square, Stratford, London, E20 1JN 
Phone:       (  internally), or  (mobile) 
Email:      JamesPickard@  
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Jacob Gemma

From: TfL Press Office <PressOffice@tfl.gov.uk>
Sent: 15 May 2019 10:10
Subject: TfL Press Release - Bus network in the Hammersmith Bridge area to be improved to reduce 

impact of bridge restoration

Wednesday 15 May 2019

TfL Press Release - Bus network in the 
Hammersmith Bridge area to be 
improved to reduce impact of bridge 
restoration 

PN-052 

 Bus connections in the area are to be restored after emergency 

closure of the 132-year-old Hammersmith Bridge 

 Six routes will be changed and one new route will be introduced 

 Customers advised to leave more time for their journeys as they 

become accustomed to the changed routes 

Plans for a new bus route and changes to six others have been published today 

to reduce the impact of the Hammersmith Bridge closure. Bus services were 

immediately rerouted after the Grade II* listed Hammersmith Bridge was closed 

on safety grounds in April. As buses will not use Hammersmith Bridge until major 
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safety-critical strengthening work is completed, Transport for London (TfL) has 

made improvements to local bus services. 

The changes will restore links for bus customers affected by the emergency 

closure of the bridge. They will: 

 Provide direct links between Roehampton, Mortlake and Barnes and the 

Tube network at Putney Bridge 

 Provide a new direct link between Barnes and Hammersmith 

 Reinstate the full route 72 north of the river 

The changes will be introduced on Saturday 18 May. They will be kept under 

close review and TfL welcomes any feedback on the changes. TfL and 

Hammersmith & Fulham Council are working extremely closely together to restore 

the 132-year-old bridge.  

Geoff Hobbs, Director of Public Transport Service Planning at TfL, said: “We 

had to reshape bus services in the area as a result of the bridge closure, but now 

we are able to finesse our changes to reduce its impact on customers. We urge 

customers to check how their journeys may be affected by visiting our website.  

“We are working closely with the council's specialist engineers to conclude the 

final plan, and finalise costs, for upgrading the bridge as soon as possible.” 

TfL is also working to manage the impact that the closure is having on the road 

network. It has already begun making changes to traffic signal timings in the area 

to help the flow of traffic and will continue to monitor the situation to determine 

whether further changes are required. 

Customers who use routes 33, 72, 419, 485 or 209 will experience a change in 

their journeys and should check before they travel. TfL will increase the capacity 

of the 265 and introduce a new route 533 between Barnes and Hammersmith via 

Chiswick Bridge. Customers who will need to change buses can do so at no extra 

cost within an hour of their first journey due the Mayor’s Bus Hopper. To ensure 

bus customers are aware of the changes TfL is running a localised 

communication campaign. Maps demonstrating the changes will be displayed at 
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affected routes and published on TfL’s website and social media channels. 

Registered customers of affected routes will receive emails detailing the changes 

and bus drivers will inform passengers of the alterations. TfL will also work with 

the council to ensure that local stakeholders are contacted. Further details of the 

changes can be found on TfL’s website. 

Keeping local authority infrastructure in good condition is essential to ensure the 

wider road network stays safe and efficient and helps the economy grow. 

Certainty of a long-term steady and sustained Government funding arrangement 

is needed to allow London to cover the costs of its own infrastructure 

maintenance. 

Contacts 

TfL Press Office 

Transport for London 

pressoffice@tfl.gov.uk 

0343 222 4141 
 

Notes to editors 

Customers can see details of the changes and provide feedback at 

https://consultations.tfl.gov.uk/buses/hammersmith-bridge/. TfL will take this 

feedback on board when deciding whether to make any further changes to these 

services. 

This email has been sent to you by Transport for London because we believe it to be of 

interest and you have consented to us contacting you. 

Email not displaying correctly? View it in your browser. 
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Yours sincerely,  
 
Matthew 
 
 
Matthew Kamau 
Engagement Officer 
Local Communities & Partnerships (West) 
Phone:  (auto  | Email: MatthewKamau   
 
 

 
 













2

Community Partnerships Specialist | City Planning 
Hounslow, Hammersmith & Fulham, Kensington & Chelsea 
Email: andrewhatch@   

 
 

 
 
 





*Service and network charges may apply. See tfl.gov.uk/terms for details 
 

We are hosting public drop-in exhibitions at the following times and encourage 
you to come along to find out more about our proposals: 
 

• Saturday 14 March, 11.00 to 15.00, Riverside Studios, Hammersmith, 
W6 9BN 

• Tuesday 17 March, 18.00 to 21.00, Castelnau Community Centre, 
Barnes, SW13 9AQ 

• Thursday 19 March, 16.00 to 20.00, Riverside Studios, Hammersmith, 
W6 9BN 

• Saturday 21 March, 13.00 to 17.00, St Michael & All Angels, Barnes, 
SW13 0NX 
 

Information about our plans along with a feedback form will also be available 
online from the 14 March at www.tfl.gov.uk/travel-information/improvements-
and-projects/hammersmith-bridge. 
 
Please send us your views by 23:59 on 22 March 2020 by filling in our feedback 
form, emailing us at HammersmithBridge@tfl.gov.uk, or writing to us at: 
Freepost, TfL Feedback (no stamp required). If you would like a paper copy of 
the feedback form, please let us know and we will provide one. 
 
We hope to see you at one of our events. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

David Rowe, Head of Major Projects Sponsorship 
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Jacob Gemma

From: TfL Consultations
Sent: 25 July 2019 12:20
Subject: Improvements for Kew Bridge, Kew Bridge Road and Duke Road (Chiswick)

Dear Sir or Madam 
 
We consulted on our proposals for Cycleway 9 in autumn 2017. After carefully considering all feedback, we 
published our analysis of the responses and our responses to the issues raised in January 2019 at 
tfl.gov.uk/cs9. The scheme is an important part of the Mayor’s Healthy Streets Approach, which aims to 
make London greener, healthier and more pleasant through encouraging walking, cycling and the use of 
public transport. The feedback we received helped us to further develop our proposals. Overall, we are 
progressing our plans for the scheme as outlined in the January 2019 Response to Issues Raised report.  
 
In response to the feedback received, we carried out a further consultation on two parts of the route 
between 30 January and 26 February 2019: 
 
 Kew Bridge and Kew Bridge Road (High Street Brentford to Wellesley Road) 
 Duke Road and Duke’s Avenue’s junction with Chiswick High Road  
 
We asked for feedback on the proposals in these two areas from residents, businesses, employers, 
transport users and other relevant stakeholders. We received 1,490 responses to the consultation, 37 of 
which were from stakeholder groups.  Many thanks to everyone who replied to the consultation and for the 
valuable feedback. 
 
We have produced: 
 
 a consultation report which explains the processes of the consultation, and a summary of responses. 

Many of the responses provided detailed feedback which we analysed in depth to ensure we 
understood views raised on the scheme 

 a response to the issues raised report which sets out the changes we are making to the proposals to 
reflect the feedback received. We have produced this report in collaboration with the London Borough 
of Hounslow 

 
Both reports and the consultation materials are available at tfl.gov.uk/kew-duke 
 
For Kew Bridge and Kew Bridge Road to Wellesley Road we are not proposing any changes to the design 
which we consulted on.  
 
For Duke Road and Duke’s Avenue junctions with Chiswick High Road we are proposing a number of 
further changes: 
 
 we proposed reducing the eastbound approach to the junction of Duke’s Avenue from two lanes to one. 

We are no longer proposing this due to feedback received during consultation. 
 we are proposing to reduce the width of the cycle track from 3m to 2.5m outside Our Lady of Grace and 

St Edward’s church. This would provide space for two traffic lanes on the eastbound approach to the 
junction of Duke’s Avenue improving traffic capacity at this junction, whilst maintaining 
pavement  space outside the Church. 

 we proposed to convert Duke’s Avenue to entry only. To respond to concerns raised during the 
consultation, we are no longer proposing to make Duke’s Avenue entry only and the design has been 
altered to allow cars and vans to exit the road.  

 due to space constraints on the exit of Duke’s Avenue we are unable to accommodate large vehicles 
as they will not be able to make the turn onto Chiswick High Road safely. We are therefore proposing 
to introduce a weight restriction on the access to Duke’s Avenue from the A4 for vehicles over 
7.5tonnes.  
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Jacob Gemma

From: Branks Kirsten
Sent: 30 July 2020 15:48
To: stephen.cowan@
Cc: Preen Heather; Hatch Andrew
Subject: Letter from Andy Byford - Commissioner of Transport for London
Attachments: 200730 - Hammermith & Fulham - Stephen Cowan.pdf

Dear Cllr Cowan, 
 
Please see attached letter from the Commissioner. Your LCP rep will be in touch to schedule a meeting in 
due course. 
 
Kind regards 
Kirsten 
 
 
 
Kirsten Branks 
PA to Commissioner 
Phone:  (auto   
Mobile:   
11Y8, Palestra, 197 Blackfriars Road, London SE1 8NJ  

 
 
 
Please note that on some occasions, we may need to share your information with 

associated organisations or their agents for these purposes’ i.e. ‘to process your feedback and provide you with a 
response, or the information or services you have requested. Your personal information will be properly safeguarded 
and processed in accordance with the requirements of privacy and data protection legislation. 
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Jacob Gemma

From: Gregory Ria
Sent: 21 October 2020 17:08
To: sharon.lea@  stephen.cowan@
Cc: Preen Heather; Rowe David (ST); Hobbs Geoff; Powell Gareth
Subject: Letter from Gareth Powell to Sharon Lea LBH&F
Attachments: Letter-GP-Shuttle-Service-Oct-2020.pdf

Good afternoon Sharon 
 
Please see attached a letter from Gareth Powell, Managing Director – Surface Transport. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Ria 
 
Ria Gregory 
Communications and Engagement Officer – Managing Director’s Office - Surface Transport 

TRANSPORT FOR LONDON  
 









   
    
  
  
   
  
  
  

City Hall, London, SE1 2AA - london.gov.uk - mayor@london.gov.uk - 020 7983 4000  

Dear Tony and Tony, 
 
Thank you for your recent correspondence regarding Hammersmith Bridge. 
  
The Mayor, TfL and I are taking this matter extremely seriously. We have been working 
constructively with the London Borough of Hammersmith and Fulham (LBHF) and local 
MPs to address this issue and are together making progress in our efforts to engage 
Government.  
  
Current situation 
  
The Bridge is currently operating under a ‘Case for Continued Safe Operation’, with 
constant monitoring and alarm systems in place to check the structure continues to be 
safe for pedestrians and cyclists to use. It is prudent for LBHF, as the Bridge owner, and 
TfL to consider what steps would need to be taken should the Bridge no longer be 
operating safely. This is standard contingency planning. TfL has prepared bus and traffic 
plans that could be implemented immediately were a closure to pedestrians and cyclists 
required. It is not our intention to stop river users travelling under the Bridge. This would 
be necessary for safety reasons only if the cracking gets worse. 
  
Once the substantive repair works have begun, to ensure that the Bridge can be re-
opened as quickly and safely as possible, it will likely need to be completely closed. Given 
that many people of course still use the Bridge on foot and by bicycle, it is a priority for 
us to find a solution which allows pedestrians and cyclists to continue using this crossing. 
  
LBHF therefore asked TfL to consider options for a temporary foot and cycle bridge while 
the main Bridge is closed. This work has been progressing at pace since last summer. I am 
sure you will understand that any new Thames crossing in London is an exceptionally 
complex engineering project, and must take into account the land requirements and the 
need to maintain a navigable river and protect wildlife. You will agree also that safety 
must be paramount, and TfL has to take every step to ensure the continued safety of 
everyone who uses the Bridge. TfL and LBHF have world-leading specialists working on 
the Bridge to ensure exactly that. 
  

Tony Devenish AM 
By email: tony.devenish@  
Tony Arbour AM 
By email: tony.arbour@  

Ref:  
 
 
Date: 12th March 2020 



 

 
 

 

TfL will be sharing plans for a temporary step-free bridge shortly, and local residents will 
be able to have their say on the designs at several drop-in sessions later this month. I 
encourage everyone who uses the area to have their say.  
  
Air quality 
  
To date, data analysis from air quality monitoring stations, including in the Putney area, 
have shown nothing beyond normal variations following the closure of Hammersmith 
Bridge. TfL is continuing to review this data and will provide updated results later in 
2020. I have asked that they share this with you directly. 
  
Beckett Rankine proposal 
  
TfL’s assessment on the Beckett Rankine proposal has shown that it is not feasible. The 
DfT itself recognised this in a letter to Sarah Olney MP of 6 January 2020. As is prudent, 
TfL is not spending time and resources further evaluating a proposal which their expert 
assessment shows to be unviable. TfL’s assessment was made available to you with the 
response to your Freedom of Information (FOI) request and is available online: 
https://tfl.gov.uk/corporate/transparency/freedom-of-information/foi-request-
detail?referenceId=FOI-2286-1920  
  
Thames Tideway Tunnel   
  
The Thames Tideway Tunnel will be passing close to the Bridge later this month. Detailed 
discussions have taken place with the Tideway team and the monitoring of the Bridge 
that is already in place will ensure that should there be any change in the conditions of 
the structure, action can be taken immediately.  
  
FOIs 
  
I do not recognise your assertion that TfL is “avoiding Freedom of Information” requests. 
Your FOI request was responded to in November 2019. If you are aware of other 
outstanding FOI requests on this matter, please bring them to my attention.  
  
Funding repair works 
  
Despite not owning the asset, TfL has provided £25 million in funding to ensure works on 
the Bridge can begin as quickly as possible. I am sure you will agree that this is a 
significant sum. It has funded to date the feasibility and survey work and will provide 
concept design and construction methodology for the stabilisation and main Bridge 
works, as well as the ongoing monitoring and management of the Bridge. It is expected 
also to cover the temporary bridge referred to above. 
  
As you know following your discussion with the Mayor at Question Time in July 2019, 
because Hammersmith Bridge is owned and controlled by LBHF, its renewal cannot be 
funded through TfL’s capital funding. Anything TfL spends on Hammersmith Bridge 
would have to be accounted for as operating expenditure – a budget which has of course 
been substantially cut because of the Government’s removal of TfL’s roughly £700 
million per year direct operating subsidy. This, alongside London’s ineligibility for major 
national road funding schemes, leaves TfL with no funds to undertake repair works such 
as this. 



 

 
 

 

  
That is why TfL has been working constructively with LBHF to secure funding that would 
allow the repairs to progress. A joint bid for the balance required to complete the Bridge 
works was submitted by LBHF and TfL to the DfT in February, supported by local MPs.  
Any support you can lend to this bid will help ensure we continue to make progress on 
this vital project.  
  
Project timeline 
  
The full cost of the repairs to the Bridge will be available once work is completed on the 
concept design and construction methodology. TfL currently expects this to be in April 
2020.  I have included as an appendix information regarding the future of the project, 
noting that these indicative timings are subject to confirmation following the further 
work expected in April.  
 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Heidi Alexander 
Deputy Mayor for Transport 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



APPENDIX: Key programme milestones 
  
Proposed next steps for the project and expected timelines: 
 
• Submission of consents application for temporary pedestrian and cycle bridge (April 2020) 
• Tender documents for main Bridge works complete (July 2020) 
• Consents received for temporary bridge works (July 2020) 
• Temporary bridge works over river commence (August 2020 – though enabling works on 
either bank may begin sooner) Note: the timing of works commencing on the temporary bridge 
is subject to planning consent and discharging any conditions. 
• Temporary bridge works completed (winter 2020/21, based on August 2020 start). 
  
The following activities are not currently funded by the £25m TfL has provided, and funding 
negotiations could affect this timeline. 
 
• Appointment of a contractor to undertake stabilisation works (July 2020) 
• Commence procurement for contractor to undertake detailed design and build (D&B) for 
main bridge works (July 2020) 
• Stabilisation works commence (Jan 2021) 
• Contract award for D&B (March 2021) 
• Main works commence (Sept 2021) 
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Kind regards 

Andrew Hatch | Community Partnerships Specialist (West) 
Transport for London | City Planning | Local Communities & Partnerships  

 9F Yellow Zone, 5 Endeavour Square, London, E20 1JN 

Email: andrewhatch@  

 Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail 
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Jacob Gemma

From: Mann Stephen
Sent: 13 August 2020 15:54
To: stephen.cowan@
Cc: Atkinson Tom; Hatch Andrew
Subject: Love Your Local Arches Day 29 August 2020

Dear Cllr Cowan,  
 
On Saturday 29 August, Transport for London, in partnership with Network Rail and the Arch Company, will 
be holding the first ever Arch Day to celebrate the hundreds of small businesses located in our railway 
arches across London. Arch Day will be the culmination of the Love Your Local Arches campaign to 
encourage local communities to visit their local arches and the small businesses there, from bakers to 
brewers, mechanics to sculptors. These amazing businesses have been helping London from fundraising 
for charity to making free meals for hospital workers and they deserve our thanks and support. 
 
86 per cent of our property customers are small businesses and we have been supporting them through 
coronavirus with zero rent for March to June and a maximum of 50 per cent rent for June to September. 
The remaining rent owed for June to September is also only due in September. All businesses can apply 
for enhanced support using our new business health check.  
 
In Hammersmith and Fulham we have a number of arches hosting a wide variety of businesses from the 
Ravenswall climbing wall in Stamford Brook through to Clay Garden Ceramics in Hammersmith.  
 
In the week running up to Arch Day, we are (virtually) hosting the Transport for London Love Your Local 
Arches Awards, supported by the Federation of Small Businesses and Small Business Britain. For this 
inaugural ceremony, we are focusing on three categories:  
 

 Wellbeing 
 Sustainability 
 Community 

We want to highlight the amazing work that our arch customers are doing to support London through 
coronavirus and to lead our recovery. 
 
If you know any great stories from the Transport for London customers in Hammersmith and Fulham and 
would like to nominate them for the awards, please let me know. 
 
We would welcome your involvement Love Your Local Arches and in Arch Day itself on Saturday 29 
August. We would be happy to organise a socially distanced visit to some of our arch customers to share 
with you some of the great work underway. If you would like to undertake a visit please do contact me. 
 
Kind regards,  
 
Stephen 
 
 
Stephen Mann 
Communications and Engagement Specialist | Commercial Development  
Phone:  (auto  | Mobile:   
7B3, Palestra, 197 Blackfriars Road, London SE1 8NJ | Email: StephenMann@  
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The subject matter of this email may relate to matters which would be subject to consultation. Its contents are confidential and should not be 
disclosed to any unauthorised persons. Disclosure of information contained in it would be or would be likely to be prejudicial to the commercial 
interests of TfL and/or LUL. 
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The subject matter of this email may relate to matters which would be subject to consultation. Its contents are confidential and should not be 
disclosed to any unauthorised persons. Disclosure of information contained in it would be or would be likely to be prejudicial to the commercial 
interests of TfL and/or LUL. 
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“TfL are taking targeted measures to control the flow of passengers at the stations that remain the 
busiest. This includes reducing the flow at the gate lines with the support of the 500 British 
Transport Police who are now deployed across the rail network, opening different routes to 
platforms and turning off down escalators to slow the flow of people to platforms. 
  
“We have worked with national rail services to ensure some trains do not stop at the busiest 
London Underground interchanges at peak times. The reduction in services by national rail services 
on Monday meant that there was increased overcrowding for short periods of times as passengers 
arrived on fewer trains. 
  
“TfL have also emailed 4.5 million passengers telling them not to use public transport unless 
absolutely necessary, and have increased signage and public announcements at key stations – 
including translating them into 13 languages. 
  
“It remains the case that too many of the people using TfL services at the busiest times work in 
construction. I repeat my call on the Government to ban non-safety construction work during this 
period, as TfL did yesterday. We also urgently need more financial support for the self-employed, 
freelancers and those in insecure work. In the absence of Government action, we are working with 
the Construction Leadership Council to try and spread the start times of work on the biggest sites in 
London. 
  
“Finally, I would like to give my immense personal gratitude to every single member of TfL staff. 
You are doing our country a great service at this time of national emergency by ensuring our NHS 
staff and other key workers are able to get to work and save lives. Thank you.” 

 
Please help us by: 

1. Sharing the attached poster with your Twitter followers, which translates the key message into a 
number of languages 

2. Contacting your constituents directly to reiterate this crucial message 
 
Kind regards 

 
Andrew Hatch 
Community Partnerships Specialist | City Planning 
 
 

 
 
 





1

Jacob Gemma

From: Hatch Andrew <AndrewHatch@
Sent: 08 May 2019 16:36
To: stephen.cowan@
Cc: Killingbeck Iain; 'Cllr Harcourt Wesley: H&F'; Bainbridge Chris (ST); 'Allen Maryann: H&F'; Butt 

Russell: H&F
Subject: Piccadilly and District line closures during Spring Bank Holiday weekend (25 to 27 May)

Dear Cllr Cowan 
 
This Spring Bank Holiday weekend, we will be carrying out planned track works on the District and Piccadilly 
lines. To enable these works we will suspend the lines, from 25 to 27 May, between: 

 (District line) Turnham Green and Ealing Broadway  
 (Piccadilly line) Hammersmith and Heathrow / Uxbridge 

 
There are no other Tube closures on this weekend. However, there will be no London Overground services 
between Willesden Junction and Clapham Junction on Sunday 26 May. 
 
As with all planned works, the majority of our customers will have robust alternative transport options. The 
measures for 25-27 May include: 

 Two rail replacement coach services will operate from Hammersmith – one to Heathrow T123 and 
one to Heathrow T5 (both via the M4). This will be the fastest route for Heathrow customers using 
alternative transport. We will be providing coaches as they have the facilities to support the heavy 
luggage to/from the airport. This service will run six buses per hour 

 Night Tube customers will be facilitated by a Hammersmith to Heathrow bus service, which will 
stop at all Piccadilly line stations. This will match the Night Tube frequency and have a frequency of 
six buses per hour 

 The closure of the Piccadilly line through to Heathrow Airport also coincides with an uplift in service 
frequency on TfL Rail  which will begin running four trains per hour between Paddington and 
Heathrow – providing customers with an alternative rail option 

 
We are letting our customers know about these plans via: 

 Posters at stations 
 PA messages at stations 
 Customer emails 
 A notification in the Metro newspaper  
 Social media messages 

 
I hope this is useful information. If you have any questions, feel free to contact me. 
 
Kind regards  

 
Andrew Hatch 
Community Partnerships Specialist 
Phone:  (auto  
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9F, 5 Endeavour Square, London, E20 1JN | Email: andrewhatch@   
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If you have received this email in error, please delete it and tell the sender as soon as possible. You should not 
disclose the contents to any other person or take copies.  

All emails you send over the internet are not secure unless they have been encrypted. For further details, please see 
www.getsafeonline.org/protecting-yourself  
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If you have received this email in error, please delete it and tell the sender as soon as possible. You should not 
disclose the contents to any other person or take copies.  

All emails you send over the internet are not secure unless they have been encrypted. For further details, please see 
www.getsafeonline.org/protecting-yourself  
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Covid symptoms? Get tested now. Test and trace - nhs.uk/coronavirus or call 119  

Do it online at www.lbhf.gov.uk 

To sign up for regular news updates, please go to www.lbhf.gov.uk/newsupdates 

If you have received this email in error, please delete it and tell the sender as soon as possible. You should not 
disclose the contents to any other person or take copies.  

All emails you send over the internet are not secure unless they have been encrypted. For further details, please see 
www.getsafeonline.org/protecting-yourself  
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Tel:  (City Hall) 

 

 
 
 
 

*********************************************************************************** 

The contents of this e-mail and any attached files are confidential. If you have received this email in error, 
please notify us immediately at postmaster@tfl.gov.uk and remove it from your system. If received in error, 
please do not use, disseminate, forward, print or copy this email or its content. Transport for London 
excludes any warranty and any liability as to the quality or accuracy of the contents of this email and any 
attached files.  

  

Transport for London is a statutory corporation whose principal office is at 5 Endeavour Square, London, 
E20 1JN. Further information about Transport for London’s subsidiary companies can be found on the 
following link: http://www.tfl.gov.uk/corporate/about-tfl/ 

  

Although TfL have scanned this email (including attachments) for viruses, recipients are advised to carry 
out their own virus check before opening any attachments, as TfL accepts no liability for any loss, or 
damage which may be caused by viruses. 

*********************************************************************************** 

  

Covid symptoms? Get tested now. Test and trace - nhs.uk/coronavirus or call 119  

Do it online at www.lbhf.gov.uk 

To sign up for regular news updates, please go to www.lbhf.gov.uk/newsupdates 

If you have received this email in error, please delete it and tell the sender as soon as possible. You should not 
disclose the contents to any other person or take copies.  

All emails you send over the internet are not secure unless they have been encrypted. For further details, please see 
www.getsafeonline.org/protecting-yourself  
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Gareth Powell 
Heidi Alexander 
London Borough of Hammersmith and Fulham 
Sharon Lea   
Cllr Cowan 
Richmond 
Paul Chadwick 
Cllr G Roberts 
Port of London Authority 
Robin Mortimer 
Network Rail  
David Castlo 
 
The meeting will be held via Microsoft Teams. Dial in details below.  
 
Agenda and papers to follow in due course. 
 
Thanks 
 
Elle  
 
 
______________________________________________________________________________  

Join Microsoft Teams Meeting  

   United Kingdom, London (Toll)  
Conference ID:   

Local numbers | Reset PIN | Learn more about Teams | Meeting options  
________________________________________________________________________________  
 

The information in this email may be confidential or otherwise protected by law. If you received it in error, 
please let us know by return e-mail and then delete it immediately, without printing or passing it on to 
anybody else. 
Incoming and outgoing e-mail messages are routinely monitored for compliance with our policy on the use 
of electronic communications and for other lawful purposes. 
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Jacob Gemma

From: Powell Gareth
Sent: 01 October 2020 18:04
To: Kainth Bram: H&F
Cc: Lea Sharon: H&F; Cllr Stephen Cowan; Cllr Cowan Stephen: H&F; Heidi Alexander; Rowe David 

(ST); Fairholme Nick
Subject: Re: Hammersmith Bridge - Preparation of draft S8 Agreement for Main/Stabilisation Works

Thanks Bram 
 
Whilst we are able to proceed with internal resource work we are unable to engage any new external 
expenditure on this at present.  This can’t be ‘unblocked’ sadly as TfL has many more commitments than it 
has funding for and we don’t yet have an indication of the level or timing of Government support. Our 
existing funding settlement runs out in a matter of days.  
 
Accordingly this is an instruction from our CFO as we seek to conserve cash at present.  
 
We continue to do what we can within already committed resources such as our staffing.  
 
Hopefully we will receive more funding certainty shortly so we can proceed.  
 
Gareth  
 
Get Outlook for iOS 

From: Kainth Bram: H&F <Bram.kainth@  
Sent: Thursday, October 1, 2020 3:30 pm 
To: Powell Gareth 
Cc: Lea Sharon: H&F; Cllr Stephen Cowan; Cllr Cowan Stephen: H&F; Heidi Alexander 
Subject: Hammersmith Bridge - Preparation of draft S8 Agreement for Main/Stabilisation Works 
  
Good afternoon Gareth 
  
I hope you are keeping well. 
  
At the last Hammersmith Bridge Board Meeting with TfL officers, it was agreed that we would proceed with 
the preparation of the draft S8 agreement for the main/stabilisation works so that we are ready to 
implement any DfT Taskforce decision quickly and minimise any potential delays. 
  
I understand that your officers are working through what approvals are required to appoint some external 
advisors to take this forward and I understand that currently there are expenditure restrictions within TfL 
preventing this from happening.  
  
As you know, Hammersmith and Fulham are currently proceeding with any necessary works at their own 
risk. I think it would be extremely useful if you are able to unblock this internal approval process within TfL 
to allow your officers to take this forward. 
  
Looking forward to your reply. 
  
Thanks. 
  
Bram Kainth 
Chief Officer for Public Realm 
Environment Department 
London Borough of Hammersmith & Fulham  
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Dear all, 
  
Please see attached papers for this afternoon’s Taskforce. 
  

1. Agenda 
2. Draft public statement 

  
Best regards, 
  
David 
  

         

 
  

Policy Adviser, Regions, Cities and Devolution: Midlands 
and the South West,    
2/19, Great Minster House 
33 Horseferry Road, London, SW1P 4DR    

        
Putting place at the heart of transport decision-making   
Follow us on twitter @transportgovuk   

  
  

The information in this email may be confidential or otherwise protected by law. If you received it in error, 
please let us know by return e-mail and then delete it immediately, without printing or passing it on to 
anybody else. 
Incoming and outgoing e-mail messages are routinely monitored for compliance with our policy on the use 
of electronic communications and for other lawful purposes. 
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Iain Killingbeck 
Community Partnerships Lead – West | Public Affairs & External Relations 
Phone:  (auto  | Mobile:   
Floor 9R, Endeavour Square, Stratford, London E20 1JN | Email: iainkillingbeck@  
 

    
 
 
 
 

*********************************************************************************** 

The contents of this e-mail and any attached files are confidential. If you have received this email in error, 
please notify us immediately at postmaster@tfl.gov.uk and remove it from your system. If received in error, 
please do not use, disseminate, forward, print or copy this email or its content. Transport for London 
excludes any warranty and any liability as to the quality or accuracy of the contents of this email and any 
attached files.  

  

Transport for London is a statutory corporation whose principal office is at 55 Broadway, London, SW1H 
0DB. Further information about Transport for London’s subsidiary companies can be found on the 
following link: http://www.tfl.gov.uk/corporate/about-tfl/ 

  

Although TfL have scanned this email (including attachments) for viruses, recipients are advised to carry 
out their own virus check before opening any attachments, as TfL accepts no liability for any loss, or 
damage which may be caused by viruses. 

*********************************************************************************** 

  

 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Do it online at www.  
 
Help us keep your council tax bill down and protect spending on vital public services - use our website to find 
information, view your account, make payments, apply for services and report problems. 
 
New - create an account - Want to manage your council tax, benefits claim or parking permits online? Create an 
account now at www myaccount 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
If you have received this email in error, please delete it and tell the sender as soon as possible. You should not 
disclose the contents to any other person or take copies.  
 
All emails you send over the internet are not secure unless they have been encrypted. For further details, please see: 
www.getsafeonline.org/protecting-yourself  
_____________________________________________________________________________ 
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Click here to report this email as SPAM. 
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More details can be found in the Mayor’s full press release here.  
 
Please get in touch if you have any queries. 
 
Kind regards 

Andrew Hatch | Community Partnerships Specialist (West) 
Transport for London | City Planning | Local Communities & Partnerships  

Email: andrewhatch@  

 Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail 

 
 







 
We want to talk with you, your members and your teams about Vision Zero in the 
new year. We will ask what more we can do together to push road danger up the 
agenda and how we can encourage our communities to take action. We also want to 
talk about your ideas for making our road safer, as well as the support you need to 
achieve Vision Zero, whether from us, other boroughs or external organisations. 
 
I have shared with you a factsheet detailing the number of people killed and seriously 
injured in Hammersmith & Fulham in 2018, and a copy of our Action Plan which 
outlines our strategy. We have already shared this with your teams and set out some 
of our aims for 2020. 
 
We look forward to your continued support in eradicating death and serious injury 
from London’s roads. I would be keen to discuss this with you further, so if you 
would like to meet please get in touch with Andrew Hatch to arrange.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
 
 

Lilli Matson 
Chief Safety, Health and Environment Officer 
 
 
 
 





 

Locations where collisions resulting in fatal or serious injuries occurred in 2018 
Larger bubbles represent collisions with more than one fatal or serious injury. 

 
 

London Collision map – Visit tfl.gov.uk/collision-map to see more detailed information about 
where collisions happened in your borough 

 

People killed or seriously injured split by 
highway authority (TLRN or Borough roads). 

People killed or seriously injured split by 
age group and casualty severity. 

 

 

 

Casualties in Greater London during 2018 – Visit content.tfl.gov.uk/casualties-in-greater-

london-2018 to see a summary of personal injury road traffic collisions and casualties in 
Greater London in 2018 
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Jacob Gemma

From: Hatch Andrew <AndrewHatch@
Sent: 28 January 2019 12:19
To: 'stephen.cowan@
Cc: Bainbridge Chris (ST); 'Cllr Harcourt Wesley: H&F'; 'kim.dero@
Subject: Vision Zero - Injury Data Explanation
Attachments: PUB18_083 BoroughData_HammersmithandFulham.pdf; VZ letter to Cllr Cowan.pdf

Dear Cllr Cowan 
 
Just before Christmas I sent a letter from our Commissioner and the Chair of London Councils’ TEC 
Committee about Vision Zero, which included information about road collisions in your borough. 
 
The borough information included an estimate of trends over time in your borough in comparison with a 
baseline of deaths and serious injuries in the period 2005-09. Although your officers will be familiar with 
some of the data issues, following some queries, I thought it may be helpful to explain how we developed 
this estimate. 
 
The Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) introduced a new collision reporting system in November 2016 - the 
Case Overview and Preparation Application (COPA). The City of London Police also moved to the Collision 
Reporting And SHaring (CRASH) system in October 2015. This has had a number of impacts on the data that 
is available to our officers and yours.  
 
Before 2015/16 police officers recorded whether, in their subjective judgement, an injury was 'slight' or 
'serious’. Under the new systems, officers record the actual injury and this is systematically classified as 
either slight or serious, depending on the injury itself. This new approach is in line with Department for 
Transport (DfT) guidance and provides a better assessment of injury severity, but has resulted in more 
injuries being classified as serious rather than slight – data collected in previous years therefore 
underestimated the number of serious injuries in your borough.  
 
Combined with the impact of the introduction of online self-reporting during 2017, which has resulted in a 
greater number of collisions being reported to the MPS, collision and severity data collected from 
November 2016 onwards is difficult to compare with performance in previous years.   
 
In order to enable an assessment of performance over time, we commissioned the Transport Research 
Laboratory to undertake a ‘back-casting’ exercise to enable pre November 2016 data to be compared with 
post November 2016 data. The approach has been verified by the DfT and Office for National Statistics. 
 
Initial back estimates have now been completed and were included in the publication of the official 2017 
statistics in September 2018, and we wrote to your officers with an explanation of the process. We have 
now added an explanation about ‘back-casting’ into the datasets now online.  
 
I hope this clarifies why you have seen a change in the figures reported prior to 2017, but please feel free to 
contact me should this require further explanation. 
 
Kind regards  

 
Andrew Hatch 
Community Partnerships Specialist | Public Affairs & External Relations 
Phone:  (auto  







People killed and seriously or slightly injured 
Age and gender*

People killed or seriously injured 
Gender

■  Male		 ■  Female

People killed or seriously injured in Hammersmith and Fulham 
2005-2017

■  People killed or seriously injured in Hammersmith and Fulham
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* Where age and gender is known

London collision map
To see where collisions happened in your borough, visit tfl.gov.uk/collision-map








